
BP 935.25 - CHARTER SCHOOL CONTRACT REVIEW 
 
Once approved by both the School Board and State Board of Education, the charter school 
will be subject to a review of its operations and finances by the School District and School 
Board. There will be a contract between the School Board and the charter school. Contracts 
will be for a term of five (5) years. If there is evidence of a breach of contract, then the School 
Board shall have a right to investigate this breach of contract and meet with the charter school 
to discuss possible remedies. 
 
The approved charter school charter or contract may be amended during the term of the 
charter (10 years) or contract (five years) at the request of either party by school board action. 
This includes requests by the academic policy committee for waivers from any provisions of 
school board policy or administrative regulations.  

 


